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Camden Council
Hi,

Someone submitted an entry for the CAAC Comments form form in the Camden Council site. View all the

form's entries by clicking

2023/2198/P

9 Steele's Road London NW3 4SE

Replacement of existing lower ground floor rear extension, installation of timber French doors at rear;
alterations to lower ground floor side fenestration; installation of dormer on rear roof slope; replacement of
all windows with timber sash windows to match existing; and associated exterior works.



Daren Zuk

Eton

2023-07-23T00:00:00.000

Comment

Eton Conservation Area Advisory Committee Advice from Eton Conservation Area Advisory Committee:
06.07.2023 Re: 9 Steele’s Road: 2023/2198/P Replacement of existing lower ground floor rear extension;
installation of timber French doors at rear; alterations to lower ground floor side fenestration; installation of
dormer on rear roof slope; replacement of all windows with timber sash windows to match existing; and
associated exterior works. It is the side elevation in this proposal that presents concerns. The new large -
very large - side window exposing the stairs is an uncomfortably destabilising presence at the base of this
elevation. There is an ill-fitting awkwardness about it, especially as it just manages to squeeze, by a sliver,
beneath a newly raised ‘existing' window. It is one of two large presences in this elevation, the other being
the proposed extension. Clad in Corten Steel, this extension introduces a markedly forceful presence, which
is in some danger of overpowering the main house. It reads, in the drawing, as a defiantly different, almost
separate, entity - rather than being in the nature of an addition. However, it is not possible for anyone to
give a fully informed and fair judgement when all there is to go on is this drawing (and that of the rear
elevation) at this scale. Does Camden agree with this? We would welcome a response to this concern as we
have noticed a certain increase in the incidence of drawings submitted with applications that do not provide
adequate accounts of a design. We think that a more detailed presentation of the extension, including
perhaps CGT’s, is needed, and should be supplied. The new large side window can surely be made more
accommodating to its elevation - at present it disregards the scale and patterning of the side wall’s
fenestration - and be reduced in size. And the extension requires a further, fuller presentation. Yours
sincerely, Eton CAAC
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